Office of the Governor

490 Old Santa Fe Trail

Room 400

Santa Fe, NM 87501

Dear Honorable Governor Martinez:
It is a great honor to work with you as a proud member of the proficient and dedicated team of public employees serving New Mexico residents. As a State employee I am mandated to financially support the CWA 7076 – State Employee Alliance [herein Union], whether as a dues paying member or through Fair Share fees. While the Union claims members have an opportunity to participate in decisions that effect their work environment, one cannot make informed and wise decisions if they are denied full and complete information about Union operations.

When I became an eligible Bargaining Unit member at the Workers’ Compensation Administration, the Union promised, “You are entitled to a voice in how your dues are spent.” Based on the reports of our elected Agency vice president, I believe the Union has broken their promise to me. We believe the Union is hiding something from us. This is unacceptable.
While unions in general have earned many positive improvements for American workers and our beloved nation over the decades, they also have a dark history of corruption. It is therefore incumbent of all of us to be vigilant in our oversight of union activity.
Taxpayers of New Mexico graciously support my employment and I am forced to contribute some of this taxpayer funding to the Union with each paycheck. This is public money. Therefore the Union has both an obligation and responsibility to be fully open and transparent stewards with these resources. I do not believe they have been.

I am required to be accountable to New Mexico taxpayers in my work; you are required to be accountable; the Union should be as well. Yet there is little I can do to demand accountability from Union officials when the State mandates that I must pay into their system. American government is founded on “checks and balances” – but what is my check on the Union. The State has given the Union the right to monopolize us, therefore we can do little.
I therefore request the State end mandatory Fair Share fees at this time. For State employees to ensure the Union is accountable, we must have the right to choose Union participation. This creates “market forces” in our workplace where employees are able to “vote with their dollars” about Union performance. The State experimented in 2004 by granting the Union the privilege to force employees into the Bargaining Unit. With this privilege comes equal responsibility to be accountable to employees in return. In my opinion this Union has not met their obligation. Please end Fair Share so we are free to choose our destiny in our workplace.
Sincerely,
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